Rawlings, Billy

From:

Sent:

12 April 2019 13:51

To:

Rawlings, Billy

Subject:

FW: New spires objection

Sent: 12 April 2019 12:45

To: Licensing < licensing@Coventry.gov.uk >;

Subject: New spires objection

RE:

Application by Marston's PLC to vary the premises licence for

the New Spires, Grayswood Ave, Coventry. CV5 8HD 20/3/19

Dear Sir/Madam

I would like to object in the strongest possible terms to the possible variation of the premises licence for the New Spires, Grayswood Ave, Coventry. This is on the ground of noise nuisance & criminality.

It is known locally that the pub car park is used as a drop off point for drug dealers & I have seen drug paraphernalia left on the car park floor & outside the bar doors (inc joint butts & used bags, obviously previously containing white powder) I do not blame the pub for this & have nothing more than anecdotal evidence about this.

I, along with a dozen local residents objected to the extension of the licenced hours when they were extended for Friday, Saturday, Sunday & Bank Hols some time ago. Since then issues with noise particularly from the rear of the building have continued but are now extended to later on those nights. The noise is from amplified music, not helped by doors/windows being left open & compounded by crowds of loud drinkers outside of the rear of the building.

I have call the City Council's noise team several times & as they are such a busy team they have only been able witness the noise on two occasions.

I do call the New Spires when the noise becomes a problem, this appears to fall on deaf ears on the rare occasion they pick up.

Only last night (Thursday 11^{th} April) I called the noise nuisance team to complain of noise from the New Spires. Fortunately the noise abated relatively early, around 9.30pm & the team had no need to attend.

The prospect of the New Spires being able to create this sort of disturbance till midnight, plus drinking up time all week, will no doubt cause later & more disruptive noise. The pub is in the middle of a residential area & when people's lives are being disturbed the issues need to be addressed. Granting later hours will cause us further disruption & we would urge you not to grant this variation.

Thanks





7 /4 /2019

Licencing Authority Coventry City Council

Dear Sir / Madam.

I am writing this letter in response to the notice displayed outside the New Spires Public House in Grayswood Avenue

I oppose the application for increasd hours of business Monday to Thursday up until midnight.

The area is very residential with houses all around the pub. Many have young children, also directly opposite there is a house recently bought by Coventry City Council to house young children from disturbed backgrounds whilst awaiting to be fostered or adopted.

The increased hour of business during the week is totally wrong when so many people adults and children will have disturbed nights. There is drinking up time. People talking in the carpark. Car doors banging. Engines starting up ,and headlights illuminating bedrooms. Not a very pleasant thought.

Disturbance to residents could well go into the early hours .Not good for adults who have to go to work early in the morning, and even worse for children going to school if their night has been disturbed.

Yours sincerely.



